Town of Bergen Zoning Board of Appeals
Minutes / Public Hearing of Thursday, August 17th, 2017
Bergen Town Hall
Present: Chairman Charles Redinger, Lee Player, Mike Lovett, David Henry, Pam Madziarz and Bill Waldruff

Also Present: Dave Mason, ZEO; Chad Martin, Patti Lovett, Robert Dash and Wayne Hintz
Public Hearing – Robert Dash – 8450 Peachey Road – The hearing was posted at the Town Hall and Post Office and published in the Batavia Daily News. Mr. Dash is applying for an area variance. His plans are construct a 16’ x 16’ deck off the back corner of his house. After construction, the deck will only be 16.8’ instead of the required 25’ for a side lot. A few neighbors showed up out to see the details of the plan. Board members did not see any problems with the request. A motion to approve the area variance was made by Chairman Redinger: David Henry, yes; Pam Madziarz, Yes; Mike Lovett, Yes; Lee Player, Yes; and Charles Redinger, Yes. The Public Hearing closed at 7:12 p.m.
Public Hearing #2 opened at 7:13 p.m.  Wayne and Andelle Hintz located at 7519 West Bergen Road. The hearing was posted at the Town Hall and Post Office and published in the Batavia Daily News. They are requesting a variance for putting up a pool. No one showed up to speak for or against the variance. The pool will only be 36.9’ instead of the required 50 feet for a corner lot. Due to the location of the well and septic, there was no other option of placement of the pool. A motion to approve the request was made by Chairman Redinger: Dave Henry, Yes; Pam Madziarz, Yes; Mike Lovett, Yes; Lee Player, Yes; and Charles Redinger, Yes. A motion to close the public hearing was made by Pam seconded by Mike, voted and carried. The Public Hearing closed at 7:24 p.m.

Old/New Business
The regular meeting was opened at 7:25 p.m. The July 2017 minutes were read aloud. A motion to approve the July 2017 minutes was made by Lee Player, seconded by David Henry, voted and carried. 
No further business was discussed. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Lee Player, seconded by Pam Madziarz, voted and carried.

The meeting ended at 7:29 p.m.

The next meeting will be held on September 21st, 2017.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michele Smith, Town Clerk

      Don Cunningham, Town Supervisor

      Gary Fink, Planning Board Chairman

